
 

 

 
 

 

Staff Report 

 

Subject:  Street Sweeping  

Department/Program:  Public Works/ Pavement 

Recommendation: We recommend rejecting the bid received on February 11th, 2022.  We also 

recommend the Board waive the purchasing procedure and accept the late bid from STL Contractor 

services for $26,040.00 

 

 

Explanation: Since 2006 we have contracted for street sweeping.   As in the past, the 2022 budget 

includes funds for quarterly contractual sweeping in compliance with our State Storm water Permit.   

 

Invitations to bid were sent to several contractors. We advertised in the St. Louis Business Journal, ePlan, 

Dodge Data & Analytics and on the City’s website.  The bid specifications are on file in the Public Works 

Department.  On February 11th, 2022, one bid was received and opened.  The results are as follows: 

 

Bidders 4 times/year 
Additional  

Sweepings/hour 

SCA of Missouri $55,901.87 $150.00 

Budget $35,000.00  

 

The bid specifications includes sweepings in March, May, July, and September, but does not include 

disposal of the sweeper debris.  Republic Waste will dispose of the sweeping debris at no cost to the City. 

 

The additional sweeping hourly rate is for special sweeping such as cleanup after a major storm or before 

special events.   

 

 

STL Contractors Services turned in a bid after the 10 am deadline on 2/11/2022. Below are the results, 

 

Late Bidders 4 times/year 
Additional  

Sweepings/hour 

STL Contractor Services $26,040.00 $124.00 

Budget $35,000.00  

 
 

Submitted By:  Jim Link 

Date: 2/22/2022 
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